
1/6/15 
 
Dear Paul, 
 
Writing to follow up on your public record act request dated December 19, 2014.  I assume you have 
received the over 1000 pages posted at the site below on December 30th, including the Governor’s 
briefing documents.   
 
http://hcr.vermont.gov/GMC_Report_2014 
 
Please be aware that we continue to process remaining portions of your request.  Due to the volume of 
requests received, the staff time it took to produce the over 1,000 documents disclosed on December 
30th, and limited staff resources available since that time due to holiday vacation schedules, we have 
been unable to complete your request today. We will continue to process the remaining portions of 
your request over the next ten business days.  We will further respond by January 19, 2015. 
 
Thank you for your understanding,  
Sarah 
 

http://hcr.vermont.gov/GMC_Report_2014

